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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK

Denis Eckert, President
Winter is winding down and spring is just around the corner (or is that 
a chicane up ahead?).  Anyway, by the time this is published, most of 
February will be history and March will be upon us.  And that means it 
must be time to take the covers off the Porsches you’ve had tucked 
away in your garages for the winter.

In late December and early January, I put out a Membership Survey to see what you value about your 
PCA membership and what activities you prefer.  From those that responded I found there are some 
things that really stand out.  86% of you like to attend local events with other Porsche owners.  77% like 
doing a one-day week-end tour out on our roads here in the Olympic and Kitsap Peninsulas.  82% like 
our social functions, with the most popular events being:  touring members’ Porsche collections tied 
with something social; group dinners, whether it be a potluck, our annual Chili cookoff or a progressive 
style event; and any restaurant gathering at the end of a road event.  And 73% of those responding plan 
to participate in 2 or more events in 2025.  

The good news is that we have some great events planned that will get you out on our scenic roads 
with other Porsche owners and some wonderful fun-filled social events this year.  So come out and join 
the fun – the more the merrier!  

I would also like to invite you out to our monthly member dinner (or lunch) and Board of Directors’ 
meetings.  You’ll have an opportunity to meet your Board members and most of the Committee Chairs 
that help put on the events throughout the year.  We alternate months between holding these at 7 
Cedars Casino in Sequim (generally the 2nd Saturday of the month at lunch), or at the Yacht Club Broiler 
for dinner in Silverdale (generally the 2nd Thursday of the month - previously held at McCormick Woods 
in Port Orchard).  This is a great time to meet other members, enjoy some good food and drink, and to 
hear what your Board is working on.

The Club is in search of two people:  one to help with Social Media (Instagram in particular) and 
someone who can take over as our Webmaster.  Please see the flyer for these positions in this issue of 
the Nor’Wester.  Brian Forde, our Social Media Chairperson, does an excellent job on our Facebook 
page, but we could use someone who knows Instagram.  And Bill Elwell has been doing an admirable 
job filling in as our temporary Webmaster, but he is ready to turn these responsibilities over to 
someone else.

In the next month we will be reviewing submissions for our charity(s) for 2025.  We have about 7 
suggestions so far.  If you have a local charity somewhere within our OPR Region that you feel is worthy, 
please contact Marlene Scheffer at charity@opr-pca.org and she can send you a Nomination form.  We 
raised over $17K last year for the Bremerton Foodline and I would love to see us break that record this 
year!

There are some exciting events coming up on the calendar.  We look forward to seeing you soon!

Denis Eckert   Have a Question:  email me – president@opr-pca.org



 

Uncle Ferry and the OPR-PCA Want You!
Social media has become an effective and engaging way to communicate with current PCA members and recruit 

new ones. OPR’s Instagram account can be used effectively to: 

• Increase Region interest and enthusiasm for members and prospective members

• Supplement and augment Region Newsletters and Websites in promptly announcing and updating 
members on Region social and competitive events

• Provide a forum for members to chat about events, announcements, favorite car models, technical 
issues, and other Porsche or PCA related topics

• Provide an open-source for sharing and viewing photos and videos of recent and historical Region 
events. . . . . And much more! 

In short, Instagram opens an entirely new world for the encouragement of our favorite automotive passion and 
can further interaction with other members and enthusiasts.

PCA is encouraging Regions to utilize Instagram (vs. Facebook) to attract a younger audience and potential 
members.  Please contact Jill Diefenderfer at pastpresident@opr-pca.org if you are interested in taking on this 

important role in our Club.  

Webmaster - the Club is in search of someone to help keep our website up-to-date.  Someone who can improve 
our web presence and who can help draw traffic to our website.  If you have web design experience (we use 
Wordpress) and are willing to spend some time on this project, we would love to hear from you!  

Contact:  Denis Eckert at president@opr-pca.org if you are interested.



 

 
 

“In the Zone” February 2025 
John P Sommerwerck 

PCA Zone 6 Rep 
 

 

February brings exciting changes to Zone 6 – we have a new region.  Great Columbia Region (GRCR) 
has been granted its charter by National.  GRCR was created via the splitting of the Inland Northwest 
Region (INWR) into its natural geographic components.  The Spokane centric areas will remain as 
INWR.  The Tri-Cities portion of INWR is the new GRCR.  Michael Hinton will be the president of GRCR 
and will be joining the Zone 6 Region Presidents at our March meeting.   
 
Many are planning driving tours for the coming summer.  First, my thanks to all those that stepped up to 
be Region Tour chairs.   I appreciate your time and dedication.  Driving tours are among the most 
popular of all PCA events.  If one is so inclined to want to lead a tour, PCA has a wealth of information 
on how to lead effective tours.  Reach out to me if you are interested. 
 
PCA National has several events of note; Porsche Parade 2025 is scheduled for July 6-12 in Oklahoma 
City and Porsche Parade 2026 is scheduled for June 14-20 in Lake Placid, NY.  Parade 2025 
Registration will open on February 26th at noon EST. As usual, Parade registration will be a two-part 
endeavor.  First one registers as an entrant and reserves their hotel room.  In the second phase events 
and meals are signed up for. 2025 Treffen at Sea sets sail Sunday, August 30th from New York, NY, 
returning on Sunday, September 6th.  PCA will celebrate its 70th anniversary on September 13th. Each 
of the 149 PCA regions will be doing something to celebrate this big milestone. Treffen at Sea 
registration is now open!  Fall 2025 Treffen will be held at the Four Seasons Resort in Jackson Hole, 
WY.  Check it out at:  Treffen Jackson Hole (Fall 2025) | Treffen North America  
 
If you have an idea for an event we should come to, please reach out to me.  Zone 6 signature region 
events can be found PCA Zone 6 - The Pacific NW Regions.  Zone 6 abounds in great roads to drive 
and great automotive venues.   
 
Parting shot.  Greater Columbia Region Logo 
 

 
Stay healthy and we will see you in the Zone! 

 



 

 

Member Anniversaries
When members celebrate a 5, 10, 15, or 20-year PCA anniversary, they 
may order anniversary materials at https://www.pca.org/anniversary. 
If you missed an anniversary, the form will let you order materials in 5-

year increments and will round down to the last milestone.

25 Years

Dennis Neeley

20 Years

David & Twyla Jackson

Jeffrey Smith

Monica Meadows

15 Years

Judy Walz

John & Tina Leaman

10 Years

Sandra Burkett

Thomas Micka

Douglas & Jenna Slingerland

James & Rebecca Harlin

G J Taylor & Gale Marie Green-Taylor

Ryan & Karen White

5 Years

Christopher Phillips

Craig Cook 

2025 March & April Anniversaries

Congratulations to All of You!






Welcome to the Following New Members

& Transfers to Our Region

New Members

Gary & Sue Anderson, Bremerton, WA 

• 2014 Boxster S

Jack Brent, Sequim, WA

• 2014 Cayman

Ryan & Erin Edwards, Poulsbo, WA 

• 2020 Taycan 4S

Brett Fey & Emily Barrows, Bainbridge Island, WA

• 2013 Cayenne Diesel

C.F. Ream, Gig Harbor, WA, 

• 1987 911 Carrera Targa

Jeffrey & Karrena Reaume, Gig Harbor, WA 

• 2014 911 Carrera 4S

Transfers to Our Region

Greg and Jan Bowman, Gig Harbor, WA (Transfer 
from Pacific Northwest-PNWR)

• 2009 911 Carrera S 

John Hambacher, Gig Harbor, WA (Transfer from 
San Diego Region) 

• 2004 911 40th Anniversary Model

Steven and Barbara Podawiltz, Port Orchard, WA 
(Transfer from Mid South Region)

• 2000 Boxster 













CHARITY NOMINATION FORM


Member Name: _____________________________ PCA Mem. # _________________


Member Address: _______________________________________________________


Member Email: _____________________________ Phone #: ____________________


Charity Nomination Details:


Organization: __________________________________________________________


Contact Person (Executive Director or similar): ________________________________


Contact Email: _____________________________ Phone #: ____________________


Street Address: _________________________________________________________


City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________


Non-Profit ID # [Must be IRS 501(c)(3)]: ______________________________________


Why do you feel this charity is one Olympic Peninsula Region should support ?


______________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


_____________________________________________________________________


Please return for no later than MARCH 15, 2025! — Please email 
to Charity@OPR-PCA.org or Social@OPR-PCA.org 

mailto:Charity@OPR-PCA.org


Wild Felid Advocacy Center Losses 20 Big Cats 
to Bird Flu


Many of you may remember attending one of OPR PCA tours 
to the Wild Felid Advocacy Center on Harstine Island. It is a 
truly magical place and the owners, Shelleen and Mark 
Mathews so kindly hosted our club and provided a tour and 
introduction to all of their cats at the facility. Each time was a 
wonderful experience and some of our most attended club 
events. The center is currently under quarantine due to the 
presence of Highly Pathogenic Avian Influenza (HPAI), also 
called Bird Flu. Hopefully they will be able to reopen to the 
public in the Spring. Tragically, the center lost 20 big cats to 
Bird Flu including: African servals, a tiger, lynx, cougars and 
bobcats. If you feel inclined to make a donation to help them 
out, the website makes it real easy to do, https://
www.wildfelids.org/support.html and all donations are tax 
deductible. You can signify our OPR PCA club in the note bar 

under the contribution. Alternatively, you can donate by check to WFAC and mail to WFAC, 3111 
E Harstine Island Rd. N, Shelton, WA 98584.PCA Olympic Peninsula Region 2025 Calendar 


https://www.wildfelids.org/support.html
https://www.wildfelids.org/support.html








To Pre-Register and Pre-Pay
Click  http://msreg.com/PNWRBrothers

Click “Register now”   Black Button


 
Sincerely, John P. Mueller, Technical Education Chair, Porsche 
Club of America  -  Pacific Northwest Region

teched@pnwr.org 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Porsche Club of America started in 1955 with 190 charter members. 70 years later,  
PCA has grown to over 167,000 members, across the United States of America and 
Canada, in 14 Zones and 148 Regions with thousands of events annually! PCA has big 
plans for our 70th anniversary including special events, activities and announcements!

Save the Date: September 13, 2025

PCA Celebrates 70 Years!
Drone usage in accordance with PCA guidelines: DUA#061822-JEQ15





Porsche Panorama past editions on PCA.org
Free for club members – Every Panorama magazine back to 1955
!e Porsche Club of America has digitized the complete library of Porsche Panorama 
magazine. Over 800 issues, dating back to the very "rst edition in 1955!

Take a look: www.pca.org/panorama

CompletePanoramaLibrary is Online Now!



 



 



OUR SPONSORS 

 

 




